
CHIPPING  PARISH  COUNCIL 

26.11.20. 

 

Business  dealt with by  clerk  during November 

ITEM  1 

CO-OPTED  COUNCILLOR 

Councillor  David  Urie  was  unanimously adopted  as  a  councillor  to serve  

on  Chipping  Parish  Council. 

Declaration  of  acceptance and member pecuniary disclosure forms were filled  

in  and  signed by Cllr. Urie  and  witnessed by me and  signed by me , Barbara 

Green  Clerk. A copy  of  the  Parish  council Code of  Conduct was  read  and  

given to  Cllr.  Urie. 

The  forms  have  since  been  handed in  to  the  legal department  , Ribble  

Valley  Borough Council. Copies  have  been  kept  by  the  Clerk  C.P.C. 

 

ITEM 2  

8.11.20. Cllr.  Urie  and  the  Clerk  attended  the  Chipping  War  Memorial  to  

lay  a wreath to honour the  dead ,  on  behalf  of  the  Village. 

About 100  people also attended  ,  all  spread out .Mr Gareth  Mitchel   read  

out  the poem  at  the  going down of  the  Sun and  led  the  congregation to 

say  the  Lords  Prayer .Cllr.  Urie  had  some spare  wreathe s  from  the  British  

Legion which  were  given  to the  public to place  on  the  war Memorial. 

I have  since  received  2  telephone calls thanking  Cllr. Urie  and  Mr. Mitchel 

for  marking  the  event in this very  small ,  for  Chipping  , way. 

 

 

 



ITEM 3  

E=MAIL  from  Village  Hall asking  if the  parish  council  would buy  2  light  

bulbs  for  the  Sate Park..cost  £80 each.The  Parish  Council  holds £350.00 

Raised  by  the skatepark  committee and  banked 2 years  ago.On making  

enquiries   I have  been  told  there  no longer is  a committee so  I considered  

the  cost of repairing the  lights  should  be taken  from  the  £350 held  by  the  

Parish  Council. 

 

ITEM 4 

E-MAIL  received from Village  Hall  asking  for  confirmation  that  the Parish  

council  had  agreed  to contribute to part of the  cost of  cctv  expansion to 

cover  outside areas. I  confirmed  this  decision with  V.hall  management, 

 

ITEM 5 

DEFIBRILLATORS 

VILLAGE  HALL 

BRABINS  SCHOOL 

BRETHERTONS GARAGE 

ST MARYS  SCHOOL 

I contacted the  head  mistresses of both  schools  to ask  if  they  maintained 

the machines ,  neither knew. I telephoned  Barbara  and  Martin  Butters  to  

see if  they  were  aware  of  who  looked  after  them. Barbara  told  me  that  

as The  First  Responders  group  in Chipping  Bought  the  machines in situ  at  

the  Village  Hall , Brabins school  and  Brethertons  they check  them .LCC  

bought the machine at St  Marys  which Barbara  and  Martin  said  they  will 

check in  the  future. I checked  all  the green  lights  showed  on the  defibs  

and reported  back to  the  schools.  



I offered  on  behalf of  the parish  council to refund   any  cost  incurred  by  

the  first  responders, but was  told  at  the  moment they had plenty of  funds ,  

received from generous  donors. I thanked  Barbara and  Martin . 

ITEM 6 

NOTICE  BOARD 

I have spoken  to Mr. Holden  notce  board  is  still a job in hand. 

I have  spoken  to Mr. Eidsforth the incoming  landlord  of  the  Sun Inn to tell 

him  the  Parish  Council are  replacing  the  old  notice  board  with a new one. 

ITEM 7 

I contacted Paul Marsden , having  spoken to him earlier in  the  year  re: 

Christmas  street lights and  trees he  confirmed  all is in hand and  all will be  

ready for  Advent. He is  going  to place the  tree  situated  outside  the Talbot 

in a concrete filled  bin for stability. I have asked  Barbara  and  Martin  Butters 

for  permission  to  erect the  crib outside  St.Barts  as  usual and  source  the 

electricity from  Church.Permission  was  given. 

I have  contacted  Mr. Stuart Fletcher and  he  said  he  will get  his  team  

together to erect  the  crib. 

Ribble  Valley  have agreed  a grant  of  £500 for  Christmas decoration , to be 

paid  on  receipt of paid  invoices. 

ITEM 8 

Laminated signs placed at  playground telling children the  area is  open. 

 

PAYMENTS  MADE 

Royal  British  Legion                       £40.00 

Wreath 

S.Hardacre                                         £20.00 

Bus  shelter  clean 



R.V.B.C                                             £972.00 

Did  not pay  for  playground 

Cut  as  end  of  season 

 

INCOME 

B4RN                                                                                      £150 

 

 


